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From The Pastor’s Desk 

 
 
Sunday,  Dec. 27  Feast of the Holy Family of Jesus, Mary & Joseph 
     8:00 a.m. Mass—Celebrant 
     9:30 a.m. Mass—ɫ Cecil F. Garza 
    11:30 a.m. Mass—ɫ Marty Butler  
     5:30 p.m. Mass—Holy Spirit Parishioners  
  
Monday, Dec. 28   Feast of the Holy Innocents 
 8:30 a.m. Mass—ɫ Jose Rafael Garza 
        

Tuesday, Dec. 29 St. Thomas Becket 
 8:30 a.m. Mass—ɫ Sally Alonzo 
 

Wednesday, Dec. 30  St. John of Kanty 
 8:30 a.m. Mass—Intentions of Al & Elvie Alonzo 
           

Thursday, Dec. 31   St. Sylvester I  
                           PARISH OFFICE CLOSED 
    5:30 p.m.  Vigil Mass—ɫ Eddy Coto 
    8:30 p.m.        New Year’s Eve Celebration 
                   

Friday, Jan. 1  Mary Mother of God, HOLY DAY OF OBLIGATION 
  PARISH OFFICE CLOSED  
  10:00 a.m.  Mass— Holy Spirit Parishioners 
  12:00 p.m.  Mass—ɫ Bob Rombach 
  

Saturday,  Jan. 2  Sts. Basil the Great & Gregory Nazianzen 
    8:30 a.m.  Mass—Intentions of Harry Hawkins  

 3:00 p.m. Confessions until 5 p.m. 
    4:00 p.m.  Choir Practice      
    5:30 p.m.  Mass— Intentions of Silvia Lyons 
  
Sunday,  Jan. 3  Epiphany of the Lord 
    8:00 a.m.  Mass—People of Holy Spirit 
 9:30 a.m. Mass—ɫ Mary Survil 
  11:30 a.m. Mass—ɫ Sergio Oma Mora     
    5:30 p.m.  Mass—ɫ Goeffrey Charles Sanford  

         
   
   
  
  
   
    
  
        
  
  
  

Liturgy, Reconciliation & Activities 

Weekly Readings 

Sunday,  Dec. 27   Sir 3: 2-6, 12-14; Col 3: 12-21; Lk 2:41-52 
Monday, Dec. 28     1 Jn 1:5– 2:2; Mt 2: 13-18 
Tuesday, Dec. 29   1 Jn 2: 3-11, Lk 2:22-35 
Wednesday, Dec. 30 1 Jn 2:12-17; Lk 2: 36-40 
Thursday, Dec. 31    1 Jn 2: 18-21; Jn 1:1-18 
Friday, Jan. 1      Nm 6:22-27; Gal 4;4-7; Lk 2:16-21 
Saturday,  Jan. 2         1 Jn2: 22-28; Jn 1:19-28  
Sunday, Jan. 3            Is 60: 1-6; Eph 3: 2-3, 5-6; Mt 2:1-12  

Jesus was the product of a family, to which he was  
deeply devoted, and for which he was genuinely grateful.  
It is impossible to study the life and work of Jesus without 
discovering the influence of his family. His concept of 
God as a strong loving Father must have been shaped, at 
least in part, by his relationship with Joseph. His high  
regard for woman, which was not characteristic of his 
culture, was surely rooted in his relationship with Mary, 
and in the relationship that he observed between Joseph 
and Mary. 
 

There is no denying that Jesus was the product of a 
healthy home life. We call it the Holy Family. This does 
not mean the members wore halos or that they were not 
real people. They were just as real as the members of 
your family and mine. They had problems just as other 
families do. One of a story in the Gospel reading tells of 
the time when they were forced to flee to Egypt to protect 
the baby Jesus from the wrath of a paranoid king. All 
families have problems. The Holy Family was  
no exception. 
 

Luke tells of a time when Jesus was a missing child.  He 
was only 12 years-old. Mary and Joseph searched for 
him, and their hearts were filled with fear and foreboding.  
Gratefully, the story has a happy ending. After three days 
of searching, they found him.  And Mary scolded her son.  
It was a gentle but a scolding nonetheless. All families 
have misunderstandings and disagreements, and the 
Holy Family was no exception. 
 

Most New Testament scholars think Joseph died when 
Jesus was still quite young. This idea is based on two 
things. One, that Joseph is never mentioned after the 
second chapter of Luke. And the other, that Jesus, from 
the cross, committed his mother to the keeping and care 
of John. So, it seems almost certain that Joseph died an 
early and untimely death.  All families have sorrows, and 
the Holy Family was no exception. 
 

Our lives have been strongly influenced by some family 
somewhere. Perhaps your family is not or was not  
everything that you wanted it to be. Very few families are.  
And some are tragic. I am aware of that. But, I hope all of 
us can find somewhere in our hearts some reason to be 
grateful for that person or persons that we call our family. 
 

I want to go on record as believing in and supporting the 

traditional family with all my heart. But, a husband and 

wife and their children are not a family, in the best sense 

of the word, until they are tied together with bonds of 

love. St. John in our second reading instructs us: “we 

should believe in the name of his Son, Jesus Christ, and 

love one another just as he commanded us. Those who 

keep his commandments remain in him, and he in them, 

and the way we know that he remains in us is from the 

Spirit he gave us.”                                         Fr. Joe 
Mary, Mother of God, Pray for Us! 
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Sacramental Preparation 

Reminder:  We do not have youth ministry tonight 
because of the New Year. Enjoy your time with  
your family!  

 

Don’t forget to create your artwork for 
the Diocesan Campaign for Human 
Development contest!  Youth in 
grades 7-12 grade can create a 
PowerPoint presentation, song, 
painting, poem, drama, etc. about the 
theme “Caring for God’s Creation.” 
The winning entry will be awarded 

$500! Find more information at www.usccb.org and 
search for “Catholic Campaign for Human development.” 
 

Prayer for the New Year: 
“Where do You want me to go this year, Lord? Put my 

feet on the right path at church, in the home, and at work.  

Then enable me to walk consistently on it! Amen” 

Faith Formation—Youth 

The next Confirmation parent and student session is 
Sunday, Jan. 10 from 1:30-3:45 p.m. in the gym.  
Please be respectful of everyone’s time and arrive on time, 
ready to go! Be sure to bring all your At Home Family Faith 
activities to turn in.  Also, if you have little ones, please be 
sure to contact Sharon Bush at  
(972) 298-9460 for childcare. It gives your littles ones a 
great place to hang out for a while ensuring you can focus 
your attention on sacrament preparation with your teen 
without disruption. We appreciate you helping us out with 
this. 
 

The Children’s First Reconciliation Celebration &  
Reception is scheduled for Monday, Jan. 11, at 7:00 
p.m.  Please arrive 15 minutes early and be sure all 
outstanding At Home Family Faith Activities (homework) is 
ready to turn in. There will be a cake and punch  
reception immediately following in the Narthex  
sponsored by the 3

rd
 grade. 

 

Information and paperwork regarding infant Baptism (ages 
6 and under) may be directed to Lisa Estrada.  Our next 
baptismal preparation class for parents and godparents is 
Saturday, Jan. 16, from 9:00 a.m. -  
12:30 p.m. All completed paperwork must be turned in at 
least two weeks prior to the class date.   

CHILD CARE HOLIDAY HOURS REMINDER:   
We will be open on first-come, first-served basis for  
children 6 mos. -  5 yrs. today, Sunday, Dec. 27 for 
both the 9:30 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. masses. Space is  
limited and we are not accepting reservations.   
 
WE WILL BE CLOSED Christmas Eve &  
Christmas Day, and New Year’s Eve & Day! 
 
To access Child Care, please ring the white bell at the  
entrance nearest the playground. Our program  
operates on  donations only. Thank you for your  
continued generosity!   

Please pray for the Souls in Purgatory! 

 

Finance 

 

As the calendar year end approaches, we would like to 

thank all our generous donors!  

 

If you are making an End-of-Year donation to the Holy 

Spirit, please keep in mind the IRS rules for receipt of 

funds: contributions received on-site prior to or on  

Dec. 31, 2015, will be posted in 2015. Mailed  
donations must follow the post-mark date stamped on  

the envelope. 
 

Due to early deadline of our bulletin by our Publisher, we 
are unable to provide last weekend’s financial  
report.  We will provide a report next weekend!  
Thank you for your contributions and may  
God Bless You! 

The Sanctuary Lamp will burn this week in memory of 
ɫSergio Omer Mora, requested by Letty & Hector 
Lopez. 

 

In order that our Parish Staff may spend the  
holidays with their families and observe  

the Holy Day of Obligation,  
our parish offices will  be closed: 

Thursday, Dec. 31  
Friday, Jan. 1 

 

MAGNIFICAT, a Catholic Women‘s Ministry,  
welcomes International Speaker Dr. Elizabeth Kim  
on Saturday, Jan 9, 9:00 a.m. to 12 Noon  
at the Hilton Garden Inn, Lewisville.  
 

To register for this event: Send a self-addressed 
stamped envelope with check for $20 made out to:  
Magnificat-Grapevine Chapter. Mail to: Chris  
Delmolino, 4209 Brookhollow Drive, Colleyville, TX 76034  
Questions: Call Chris at 817-925-4542.   
Deadline to purchase tickets is Jan 7. 

http://www.usccb.org
x-apple-data-detectors://3
x-apple-data-detectors://6/1
tel:817-925-4542
x-apple-data-detectors://5
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There are no Faith Formation classes this 

Sunday, Dec. 27 due to the 

New Years Day Holiday!  
 

Classes resume next Sunday, Jan. 3, 2016! 

 

Catechists, don’t forget our annual Epiphany Coffee 
Bar and Secret Santa Gift Exchange is scheduled for 
Sunday, Jan. 3 from 8:30-11:30 a.m. Please bring a 
$5.00 or less gift to exchange with your fellow catechists 
and don’t forget about our Ugly Sweater & Tacky Tiara 
contests!  There will be prizes… 
 

As is the case with all ministries, we occasionally 
have volunteers withdraw from the program due to 
personal reasons.  Thus is the case with one of our 
9:15 a.m. classes. If you would be interested in help-
ing out just as an AIDE beginning in January, 2016, we 
would love to have you! Please contact Deborah Garrison 
for grade-level specifics and more information. It can be a 
rewarding   experience for the right individual! 
 

A tremendous thank you to EVERYONE who came 
and enjoyed our annual Breakfast with St. Nicholas on 
Sunday, Dec. 13! It was the largest turnout we’ve ever 
had! We collected well over 400 toys and $1,300 in 
donations for Brighter Tomorrows.  It is truly an honor 
to do this event.  
 

It wouldn’t have been such a smashing success with-
out the help of:  Jim Stavinoha and his band of incred-
ible cooking elves a/k/a...KC’s (breakfast was awe-
some!); Devyn & all the teens from both Team Spirit 
and Duncanville High School; and the Confirmation 
families who helped to keep things running as 
smoothly as possible with the crowd on hand. Also, to 
Mary Russell and the Children’s Choir for their charm-
ing performance of Christmas carols. Finally, to  
Melisa Limones & family, and Noah & Lizzie Perez, for 
all their help with set-up and last minute deadline needs 
on Wednesday. Your help was really appreciated! 

Attention Parents! On Sunday, Jan. 10, children in 
Grades Kindergarten—3rd will be attending Mass as 
a class, as part of their lessons on the liturgy and 
sacraments.  Additionally, Grades 4-6 will be  
attending a “teaching” Mass in the dining room. 
Please mark your calendars NOW so you don’t forget. It 
will be imperative that your children arrive to class 
on time (that’s 9:15 a.m. and 11:15 a.m.) to attend 
Mass and ensure an orderly flow for seating. Chil-
dren arriving after 9:25 a.m. or 11:25 a.m. will be 
sent with their parents to attend Mass as a family. 
We  appreciate your cooperation very much!   
This trip to Mass has become a much anticipated part of 
our curriculum and enjoyed by the children.  Also, par-
ents you are welcome to attend our “teaching” Mass in 
the dining room.  It does fulfill your Sunday obligation.  
 
Padres, el domingo, 10 de enero, los niños en los 
grados Kindergarten a través 3rd asistirá a masa 
como una clase, como parte de su lección en la   
liturgia y los sacramentos. Además, los grados 4-6, 
asistirá a una "enseñanza" Misa en el salón          
comedor. Por favor marque su calendario ahora pa-
ra no olvidar. Será imprescindible que sus hijos lleguen 
a clase a tiempo (que es 9:15 y 11:15) para asistir a   
misa y asegurar un flujo ordenado. Los niños que   
lleguen después de las 9:25 o 11:25 serán enviados 
con sus padres a asistir a misa como una familia. Le 
agradecemos mucho su colaboración! Este viaje a ma-
sa se ha convertido en un muy anticipado parte de 
nuestro plan de estudios y disfrutadas por los niños. 
Además, los padres pueden asistir a nuestra 
"enseñanza" masa en el comedor. Se cumplir con su 
obligación del        domingo. 
 
FYI—As part of Father’s homily during the Teaching 
Mass for Grades 4-6, he will be answering what 
we’re officially calling “Mass FAQ’s!”   If you have a 
question about the Mass that you would like to have  
answered during the homily, we will have notecards 
available at the front desk on Sunday, Jan. 3 to write 
your question on and turn in to Father for review. 
 
If you are following the CFF 2015/16 Schedule, the 
Teachings Masses were originally set for Sunday,      
Jan. 17. However, a diocesan Priest’s Retreat was 
scheduled for that same weekend after our schedule 
was already finalized and distributed, which has caused 
us to readjust our dates and curriculum topics.  
Unfortunately, we are having to cancel our Happy  
Birthday,  Jesus! Party on Jan. 3 in order to prepare the  
children for Mass the following week.  But all classes 
will be having Epiphany parties on the 3rd so we will still 
be  celebrating Jesus’ Birthday! Feel free to join in! 
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Community Life 

 

Outreach 

 

The Roe Memorial Mass, Rally and March will be held 
this year on Saturday, Jan. 16 at the KBH Convention 
Center in Dallas. This exciting event has grown from 
about 2,000 people gathering at the Cathedral  so it is 
being moved to a much larger venue due to the thousands 
of people attending. We have reserved a bus for this 
event. The bus will leave Holy Spirit at 11:00 a.m. and 
return by 5:00 p.m. Seating on the bus is limited. 
Reservations are on a first come first served basis. 
Reserve your family’s seats by calling Donna Greenlee at 
(972) 298-4971 x20.  
 
Exercise Class: Class will resume after the holidays 
on Monday, Jan. 4. If you haven’t attended one of our low-
impact exercise classes consider joining us in the New 
Year. We meet on Monday and Wednesday mornings 
9:30 - 10:30. We get a good work out and have fun at the 
same time. Suggested $2.00 donation helps offset the 
cost for our professional instructor. 
 
Thank You to everyone who donated to fill the 
Christmas food boxes. We also wanted to thank everyone 
who helped put the food boxes together and all who 
helped us distribute the food. We provided Christmas 
dinners to 74 grateful families.  
 
Special Thanks to all who brought gifts for the Angel 
Tree Project. We provided gifts of clothing and toys to 198 
children this year! Your generosity does so much to 
give a family a more joyful Christmas. Thank you also to 
everyone who helped sort and pack food boxes and 
helped distribute the gifts and Christmas food boxes.  

Adult & Family Ministry 

Living Your Marriage As A Sacrament:   
Getting Your Marriage Convalidated in the Catholic Church   

Information Night ~ Wednesday, Jan. 20   
What does the Convalidation of a marriage mean?   

 

An informal information meeting about convalidations will be held 

Wednesday, Jan. 20 at 7:00 p.m. in the Community Center.  

Monday Morning Scripture Study  

JAMES, PETER, & JUDE 

Monday Mornings 9:30-11:15 a.m.   

Beginning  Jan. 4  7 sessions 

Facilitator:  Angela Harris 

Registration forms are available in the  

Holy Spirit Church Narthex & Community Center. 

 

                  A New Year’s Eve Celebration  
                   Thursday, Dec. 31     8:30 p.m.– 12:30 a.m. 

              in the Parish Gym 
 

Cost: $30 per person  Attire: Holiday Casual   
It will be a night of fun with friends and family while enjoying a live 
jazz band, hors dôoeuvres, beer & wine and champagne toast at 
midnight.  Advanced purchase required, tickets available in 
Narthex after each Mass until Sunday, Dec. 27 or Parish Office 
during business hours. 
For more information contact: 
Frances Cormier: (972) 217-4246  
E-mail: ROYC33@aol.com             Sponsored by ACTS 

Prayer to the Holy Family   
 
Jesus, Mary and Joseph, in you we 
contemplate the splendor of true love, to 
you we turn with trust. 
 

Holy Family of Nazareth, grant that our 
families too may be places of communion 

and prayer, authentic schools of the Gospel, and small domestic 
Churches.  
 

Holy Family of Nazareth, may families never again experience violence, 
rejection and division: may all who have been hurt or scandalized find 
ready comfort and healing. 
 

Holy Family of Nazareth...make us once more mindful of the sacredness 
and inviolability of the family, and its beauty in Godôs plan. 
Jesus, Mary and Joseph, graciously hear our prayer. 

 

-Pope Francis, December 2013 

SUNDAY MORNING FOOD & FELLOWSHIP 
We will be off for the Christmas Break  

on Dec. 27!  
We’ll see everyone back on Jan. 3!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy New Year! 
From Your Community Life Commission 


